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The New York Times
229 West 43rd Street
New York, NY  10036
Dear Editor:
The recent steep rise in the price of basic foods was addressed in official US reporting of the June 3-5 United Nations summit in Rome on world food security: "At a briefing in Rome with international reporters on the eve of the summit, U.S. Agriculture Secretary Ed Schafer took an early stance on behalf of his country, saying just 2 percent to 3 percent of the recent increase in food prices is due to biofuel production."    (http://tinyurl.com/522fmm)
Similar estimates have figured in large display ads in this newspaper. Somehow, they and the Secretary ignore another view.  In his prepared remarks to the Council on Foreign Relations in New York, May 8, John P. Lipsky, First Deputy Managing Director, International Monetary Fund, stated, "IMF estimates suggest that increased demand for biofuels accounts for 70% of the increase in corn prices and 40% of the increase in soybean prices." (audio at http://tinyurl.com/5sboxw)
If there is some merit to the Secretary's "2-3 percent" perhaps he is saying to the poorest among us, "let them eat meat."
Sincerely yours,
  /Richard L. Garwin/
Richard L. Garwin
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